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Community Preservation Committee

Minutes of Meeting January 11, 2006
Town Hall Conference Room

Present:  Peter Hall, Chair; Janet Erickson, Ben Gitlow, John Ketchum, Elaine McIlroy, Jan Plaue, Judy Taylor 
Excused:  Dorothy Dolan, Victoria Pecoraro
Chair Peter Hall called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  

Minutes of 12/13/05

Jan Plaue moved to approve the December 13, 2005 CPC minutes.  Ben Gitlow seconded.  The motion to approve the minutes carried unanimously 7-0.

LCPC Memo

Chairman Hall read the LCPC memo that was their response to the CPA’s request for town needs.  He said that the CPC will pass along any communications, including minutes, to the LCPC.

Financial Report

Town Accountant Marilyn Crary presented the estimates of Community Preservation Funds for Fiscal Years 06 and 07.  The sum of $564,710 needs to be appropriated or put into reserve for affordable housing, historic preservation and open space for FY06 at the Special Town Meeting in April.  A sum of $530,778 needs to be appropriated or put into reserve for the same categories for FY07during the Annual Town Meeting.  Jan Plaue and Jake Ketchum will prepare the two sets of warrant articles by January 18 to meet the deadline for Town Meeting articles.
Application Form

Working from models from several other towns, Elaine McIlroy had prepared a draft application form for projects.  The committee filled in dates and made suggestions for the application form.  Jan Plaue proposed holding a public hearing since the mission statement has been written, and drafts for the criteria and the application form are done.  She anticipated that the needs list would be completed soon.  The purpose of the hearing would be to introduce the CPC, acquaint the community with the local application process, review needs and criteria, and introduce the warrant articles.  The hearing date was scheduled for February 16, 2006 at 7 p.m. at the Library.
Town Needs

Responses to the needs request are due by January 24.  Janet Erickson presented a list from the Historic Commission.  CPC members discussed formulating needs as philosophy that matches the mission statement rather than specific projects.  Ben Gitlow discussed the demolition delay bylaw which the Historic Commission will look into. 
Criteria

Peter Hall moved to accept an amended version of the Criteria list which Dottie Dolan had prepared.  Elaine McIlroy seconded, and the motion carried unanimously 7-0.

Guidelines & Application
Pending the hearing, Jan Plaue moved to approve the draft of guidelines for projects and the application form.  Ben Gitlow seconded; all approved the motion 7-0.

Meetings
Peter Hall plans to attend the 335 Main St. Committee meeting on February 1.  He also will attend more Roundtable meetings with other Cape CPC committees.  
The next meeting of the Wellfleet CPC will be January 25 at 9 a.m. in the upstairs Town Hall meeting room.
Adjournment
Jan Plaue moved to adjourn; Ben Gitlow seconded; the meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted

______________________


________________________

Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary

Peter Hall, Chair

________________ Date

